
Well done to all our Year 6 children who have sat their 
exams (SATs) this term. They remained calm and tried their 
very best with support from the wonderful staff here at  
  Coombe Road. 
  Well done also to Year 2 who took the KS1
  SATs  in their stride and worked hard to 
  achieve their best potential. Results will be 
  published on end-of-year reports. 
  We are proud of all our children and their 
  achievements, academic or otherwise. Our 
  children will always be so much more than 
  a test and we will always make sure they 
  know how special they are at Coombe Road 
  Primary.         Mrs Phillips 
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Tel: 01273 291188 

Email: admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Summer is here! 

Half Term 
27/05-31/05 

 
Return to School 
Mon 3rd June 

Broadening Horizons , Raising Aspirations 

www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk 



MR COLLINGBORN 

I joined Coombe Road as part of a professional placement for my  

PGCE from the University of Sussex. It’s been a joy working with  

Sunflower Class, and I’ve been delighted by their continued  

enthusiasm in all their learning in the run up to their KS1 SATs –  

which they have handled fantastically (especially when there’re  

biscuits involved).  

What’s impressed me most, however, is their feigned enthusiasm when it comes to my 

terrible jokes and boring tales of Swindon Town FC. 

All at Coombe Road have been so welcoming and friendly and I am lucky to have had 

this experience as part of my training year. I wish all staff and students the best, and I 

will certainly miss each and every one of you.  
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MISS PARKINSON 

I have thoroughly enjoyed my time working with the vibrant 

and lively Buttercup Class. As one of my interests is 

languages, we have been learning how to greet one another and 

say ‘good afternoon’ in several different languages. My 

highlight has definitely been choreographing their dance 

routine for the summer Dance Festival this July 2019. Seeing 

all their efforts and smiling faces as we mimic animals has 

been a giggle for us all. I thank Coombe Road School for being 

so welcoming and supportive in the final stage of my PGCE 

teacher training, which I am completing with the University of 

Sussex, and am immensely grateful. I hope you all have an 

enjoyable and restful half-term!  

MR CONSTANTINOU  

Mr. Constantinou has been working with Sky Class.  

MISS ROBINSON 

I have thoroughly enjoyed my time working at Coombe Road Primary School and have 

had the joy of working in the Year 3 Emerald Class. I have had a brilliant time getting 

to know the wonderful and vibrant children in this class and other pupils in the wider 

school. In addition to this, the staff have all been so welcoming and friendly. Even 

though this placement has been relatively short I have wanted the children to get to 

know me as much as they could and so I particularly enjoyed teaching the children 

about the Island of Jersey which is where I grew up. I would like to thank everyone for 

making my time at Coombe Road Primary School so enjoyable! 
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Many thanks to those of you who support the PTA, which 
is organsied through our wonderful Business Manager, 

Jean. 
Thanks to the PTA, our children benefit from a range of 
things which the school alone is unable to provide (as 

budgets are tightened further). 
We have the PTA to thank for our beautiful outside 

classroom. They have also paid towards school trips (so 
that you, as parents/carers, do not have to contribute). 
At present, funds from the PTA are also being used to 

make the playgrounds prettier. Their next project is to 
create a sensory needs space for our children. 

If you would like to get involved, please message them 
through their Facebook page (Coombe Road PTA). 

We are very grateful for all the hard work they do – 
THANK YOU PTA! 
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Holly Turner visited Coombe Road and encouraged our 
budding athletes.  
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Emerald Class have been doing a spot of gardening as 
part of their summer topic, ‘Up the Beanstalk’ 
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Years 5 and 6 can come to school  
in their sports kit ON A PE DAY. 

ALL OTHER DAYS, YOUR CHILD 
SHOULD BE IN UNIFORM. 

Uniform is available through our website – click on E-Office/Starting at 
Coombe Road/School Uniform. 

Our uniform is a navy jumper/cardigan with a white/blue polo 
shirt and grey/black bottoms. Sensible shoes/trainers should be 

worn. If navy is not available, blue will do! Please ensure your 
child is in uniform and wearing their House Badge. 
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This seems to be an on-going message to many parents and 
carers. 

Please be aware of what your child is accessing online – and 
monitor this very carefully. 

Please do not allow your children to play age-inappropriate 
games or message/play against people they do not know. 

Please do not allow them on Whats App, Instagram  
or Facebook. 

When incidents occur via social media because you have 
allowed your child access, there is very little we can do. It is your 

responsibility as parents/carers to ensure that  you keep your 
child safe at home and give the same e-safety messages as we 

do here at school. 
Further information can be accessed through our school 

website. 

Homework Grids for each year group can be found on the website 
www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk  
Children are also expected to read regularly and learn the spellings on 
the back of their reading card.  
Times Tables books have been handed out to every child from Year 2-
Year 6 and these should also be practised regularly. If these books are 
lost, there is a replacement cost of £1. 
As school budgets are diminishing, we also request that you instill our 
message to look after school property. If reading books are lost or 
damaged, we will also request a donation to replace them. 

http://www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
http://www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
http://www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
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If you give permission for your child to 
walk home without adult supervision, 
you must put this in writing. A form is 
available from Lumina (our Office 
Manager). 

All our children are taught the ‘Return to School Rule’ which we ask you 
to reinforce at home. If a child feels anxious, unsafe or uncomfortable 
when walking home, they must return to school where we will then 
contact you. 
If a child normally meets an adult at a meeting point and the adult is not 
where they expect them to be, we also ask that they return to school. 
PLEASE do not take a child home yourselves if you see them waiting 
(even if you are good friends with that parent/carer). Please inform the 
school first and we can ensure that this is arranged appropriately with 
the adult who has parental responsibility. Many thanks for your 
understanding with this important aspect of safeguarding. 

If your child requires a mobile phone (e.g. if they walk home 
unsupervised), it will need to be kept in the Office with 
Lumina. Please give it to the Office in the morning and your 
child can collect it at the end of the day. Your child will need 
to sign their phone in and out. If they do not put it in the 
office, we accept no responsibility for any loss. 



CRS CHAT NEWSLETTER  ALL 
RIGHTS RESERVED 

10 

Only small stud earrings and watches are allowed at 
school. This is for Health and Safety reasons. If you 
send your child to school in hooped earrings, 
necklaces or bracelets there is a risk of tearing 
when in the playground/carrying out physical 
activity.  

Please keep your Parent Pay account topped up so 
that the account does not go into debt. If debts go 
unpaid, you will be requested to provide a packed 
lunch for your child until the debt is cleared. 

Please remember to sign up to School Ping to 
receive important information, letters and 
dates. Password is available from the Main 
Office. If you do not sign up, you may not be 
aware of everything going on in our school 
community. 

We will ask for a donation of  
£5 for any passport 
countersigning. 

www.coomberoad.brighton-
hove.sch.uk  

Check our website regularly so that you 
are aware of upcoming events. Please be 
aware that, due to the nature of busy 
school life, dates may change suddenly. 
The dates on our school site will be the 
most up-to-date and we request that you 
do not rely on other sources. 

COMMENTS: 
If you have any comments or suggestions, please email 
admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

http://www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
http://www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
http://www.coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk/
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:admin@coomberoad.brighton-hove.sch.uk
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The temporary fencing is still in place in the top and 
middle playgrounds due to work being halted at Easter. 
The structural engineer has assessed the work but it is 
unlikely this can be done in the half term (too little time). 
We will therefore need to put up with the temporary 
fencing until after the summer holidays. 
We look forward to getting our playground back, and 
looking tidy, in the new academic year. 
Please continue to remind your children they should not 
be going into this area at drop-off and pick-up times. 

Please continue to check our school website for upcoming events 
(especially as the dates sometimes need to change last minute, due to 
the nature of busy school life). 
 
TUES, 4TH JUNE –   CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS 
MON, 24TH JUNE –  KS2 SPORTS DAY  
   (ON MOULSECOOMB PLAYING  
   FIELD – MEET US THERE AT 09:45) 
WED, 26TH JUNE –   EYFS/KS1 SPORTS DAY 
   (ON MIDDLE PLAYGROUND AT  
   COOMBE RD AT 1:30PM) 
MON, 15TH JULY –   CYCLE SPORTS DAYS 
THURS, 18TH JULY –  MEET THE NEW TEACHER 
MON, 22ND JULY –  CRS DANCE FESTIVAL & SUMMER FAIR 
WED, 24TH JULY –   LEAVERS’ ASSEMBLY 
WED, 24TH JULY –   LAST DAY OF TERM  
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Under the terms of the Education Act 1996, it is the responsibility of parents/carers to 

ensure that their child attends school regularly and punctually.  Failure to do so may lead to 

legal proceedings being taken against you by the Local Authority.  

We cannot authorise holidays in term time 
unless there are EXCEPTIONAL 

CIRCUMSTANCES. If you take your child 
out of school, you are at risk of being fined 

by the Local Authority (starting at £60 
per parent/carer per child). 

Please do book your holidays out of term 
time. 
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National Figure = 96% 

Class Champion 

Score 

Red Class 95.0% 

Buttercup Class 94.4% 

Sunflower Class 94.5% 

Emerald Class 96.3% 

Sky Class 96.6% 

Indigo Class 95.8% 

Amethyst Class 95.6% 

Violet Class 95.6% 

Answers to frequently asked questions: 
• Medical evidence is required if a child is absent for 3+ days. 

• If we have not heard from you and your child is absent for 3+ days, we will 
contact FDfF (Social Services) as part of our Safeguarding procedure. 

•  Holidays will not be authorised in term time unless there are absolutely 
exceptional circumstances.  

• Cost of holidays is not an exceptional circumstance. 
• Fixed Penalty Notices are issued by the Council once referred by the school. 

• Money goes directly to the Council (not the school). 



CRS CHAT NEWSLETTER  ALL 
RIGHTS RESERVED 

14 



CRS CHAT NEWSLETTER  ALL 
RIGHTS RESERVED 

15 

We understand how expensive 
holidays are during term time 

(which cannot be authorised) and 
hope these days will enable you to 
find a more cost-effective one 

(out of term time) 
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